
Addendum to Policy and Procedural 
Documents for Admissions Cycle 2021 

 

Emergency Change to Admissions Policy and Procedure due to COVID-19 

Prerequisite Courses 

 Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, there will be temporary changes to the Admission’s policy and 

Admission’s procedural documents enduring throughout application cycles affected by the pandemic.  In 

these unusual circumstances, all successfully completed online college level biology, chemistry lectures 

and chemistry labs will be accepted to meet prerequisite requirements.   This will continue until a date 

to be determined by the Admissions Committee as circumstances dictate.  

Approved by Admissions Committee October 27, 2020 

 

 

Emergency Change to Admissions Policy and Procedure due to COVID-19  

Interview Process 

Effective for the 2020-2021 application cycle, medical school interviews shall be conducted virtually in all 

cases as opposed to in person as described in the current Admissions Policy and Procedure documents.  In 

addition, virtual rather than in person tours of the campus will be offered.     

Applicants selected for interviews will have two virtual live interactive interviews by different 

interviewers on weekdays as scheduled by the Admissions Office, to be conducted via secure Zoom. In 

addition, the applicant will be required to meet with current medical students via Zoom for discussion. 

The applicant will be given direction about the virtual interview, including an agreement of terms and 

conditions that must be signed in advance of the interview.   

Approved by Admissions Committee August 17, 2020 

 

 


